Arrangements in relation to staffing and financial matters for the establishment of ETUCE as the European Regional Structure of EI
1. The General Secretary of ETUCE will become the European Director of the new structure with the status of Chief Regional Coordinator in EI and will be employed by EI, either directly or through a Danish intermediary, with effect from 1st January, 2011, until the end of the next ordinary ETUCE Conference, or the 31st December, 2012, whichever is the later. The cost of employing the European Director will be a charge on the supplementary dues paid to the new ETUCE (former EIE/ETUCE). The European Director will be a member of the EI management team on the same basis as other Chief Regional Coordinators and participate in the regular EI management meetings.
2. All of the other staff of the present ETUCE will be employed by the re-structured ETUCE under their existing terms and conditions. To ensure that there are no misunderstandings in relation to this, and to underpin the legality of the arrangements, the General Secretaries of EI and of the present ETUCE, will publish a statement to this effect , which will be appended to the contracts of those concerned.

3. The new ETUCE will operate on the same basis as other EI regional structures in respect of its financial procedures. It will maintain its own bank accounts. Its accounts will be audited annually. Its financial income and outturn will be accorded a line in the EI annual accounts on the same basis as the EIE supplementary dues income and expenditure accounts, are recorded currently. 

4. ETUCE will have its own budget in which it will provide for EU, non-EU and Pan-European activities.

5. The ETUCE Budget and Accounts will be prepared in consultation with the ETUCE Treasurer., They will also require the general approval of EI In the same manner as other regional budgets and accounts. 

6. The ETUCE Foundation will continue as presently structured under the control of the new ETUCE Committee/Bureau.
7. EI staff will continue to provide leadership and professional support in relation to areas of European work. The specific areas will be agreed from time to time by the European Director of ETUCE and the General Secretary of EI. The work will be coordinated by the European Director in consultation with the EI staff concerned and any ETUCE staff involved.
8. EI will continue to provide technical and logistical support to the new ETUCE.

9. EI will no longer charge rent to ETUCE for its office premises.

10. The provision of financial support from the EI global budget for an extension of ETUCE staffing will be considered in the context of the preparation of the 2012 EI Budget.

